Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

December 7, 2015
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, December 7, 2015, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and M. Lynn Gee. Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Coroner Mark Franklin; Judge Lynne E. Ellis; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Mike and Pat Jones and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held November 9, 2015 were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted an Additional Appropriation for her Road Crew.  Due to increased road crew hours additional funds are needed.  Road Crew is now running every Saturday and every other Sunday and occasionally one day during the week.  Director Collins explained the reason for the increased clients was due to the changes made with the passing of HB1006.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the following Additional Appropriations from the Riverboat Revenue Sharing Fund, Community Corrections, Personal Services, Part Time Clerical-$742, Road Crew Supervisor-$985 and Social Security and Medicare-$133.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Director Collins thanked Conservation Officer Tony Mann for his assistance in a cleanup and the Recycling Center for taking the trash.  
Coroner Mark Franklin submitted Additional Appropriations for Autopsy & Lab and for a new radio.  The new radio will enable him to communicate with the Sheriff’s Department new upgrade to the 800 MHz radio.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the Riverboat Revenue Sharing Fund, Coroner, Other Services & Charges, Autopsy & Lab-$1,000 and Capital Outlay, Equipment-$2,500.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Prosecutor IV-D, Supplies, Office Supplies-$1,000.  Councilman Albright made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve transfers within the General Fund from Circuit Court, Personal Services, Pro-Tempe-$200, Part Time Court Report-$500; Other Services & Charges, Court Conference-$1,200, Maintenance Contracts-$200, Association Dues-$100, Professional Fees-$1,200 and Jury Meals-$84 to Circuit Court, Supplies, Office Supplies-$84 and Capital Outlay, Computers-$3,400.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  The county will be receiving a Public Defender Reimbursement for approximately $18,000.  
Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve the following transfers for the Highway Department: from Cumulative Bridge, Bridges, Capital Outlay, Bridge Construction-$70,000 to Cumulative Bridge, Bridges, Other Services & Charges, Bridge Inspection-$70,000; Local Road and Street, Highway, Supplies, Bituminous-$30,000 to Local Road and Street, Highway, Capital Outlay, Equipment-$30,000 and from Motor Vehicle Highway, General & Undistributed, Supplies, Gas/Diesel/Oil-$35,865.28 to Motor Vehicle Highway, General & Undistributed, Personal Services, Health Insurance-$35,865.28.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Sheriff Travis Roush provided information regarding inmate meals at the Security Center per request.  The Security Center currently pays $1.28 per meal per inmate a day.  In 2015, the Security Center average 51.32 inmates.  Due to HB1006 the Level 6 felons will be supervised locally, therefore, felons will no longer be going to DOC.   Sheriff Roush has reached out to other counties to offer space to house their overflow. 

Auditor Roush submitted the 2016 Salary & Wage Ordinance.  The Salary & Wage Ordinance remained the same as 2015 due to no wage increases.  The Sheriff’s Department will receive an additional deputy to be paid from the Public Safety LOIT fund.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the 2016 County Ordinance for Salaries and Wages 2015-31.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Council Hawkins informed the Council that if the General fund is not funded we may have to move a deputy from the general fund and not hire another deputy.  

Auditor Roush informed the Council that Martin County is currently in the budget review process with the Department of Local Government and Finance.  

Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve a Resolution to Reduce Current Year’s Budget 2015-33 for the Reassessment fund in the amount of $340,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  By passing this resolution, it will free up the funds needed for DLGF to approve budgets for 2016.  
Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Resolution 2015-32 setting the Council Meeting dates for 2016.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman McFeaters gave an update on Bowling Manufacturing per Tim Kinder.  KCARC has filled 24 positions and 21 of those are from Martin County.  They are looking to fill another 7 positions.  Production is to start next week and first shipment will be in mid-January.  They will be providing cold weather undergarments per a Department of Defense contract.  Councilwoman McFeaters also provided information on the Workforce Development grant that was recently awarded to Martin County.  Martin County is partnering with Daviess, Greene and Lawrence Counties.  The grant amount awarded was $250,000.  Councilwoman McFeaters thanked Tim Kinder for all his work.  
Sheriff Roush invited the Council to the Safe Community Event to be held January 16, 2016 at the Community Building.  

Councilman Hawkins passed on that the Council appointed member of the Alcoholic Beverage Board, Kyle Wininger, does not want to be re-appointed due to his work schedule conflicting with the meetings. 
Auditor Roush submitted the November Tourism report submitted by Jim Stoughton.  

Auditor Roush also updated the Council on the Bicentennial Ceremony to be held on Friday, December 11, 2015 at 12pm.  Everyone is invited to attend.   

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:27 pm with a motion made by Councilman Albright and seconded by President Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The first Council meeting of 2016 will be held Monday, January 4, 2016 at 6:00pm.  
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